STATEMENT BY ZIMBABWE ON THE OCCASION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF THE RUSSIAN FEDERATION: 14 MAY 2018
Thank you Mr. President,

My delegation welcomes and thanks the delegation of the Russian Federation for their national report, which reflects the efforts undertaken to further strengthen the legislative, institutional and legal frameworks and to implement the recommendations from the country’s second cycle review.

During the period under review, the Russian Constitutional Court continued to scrutinise compliance of the provisions of Russian laws with the Constitutional and international legal standards.  For instance, amendments were made or new bills prepared on the basis of the decisions of the Court relating to issues such as the improved arrangements for the provision of medical care to orphans and children without parental care, the rights of convicted prisoners to extended visits and the rights of foreign nationals and stateless persons.

Regarding its international obligations, Russia submitted periodic reports to a number of Treaty Bodies, including the Committee on the Rights of the Child, Committee on the Elimination of Discrimination against Women, Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination and Committee on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights.
We hereby recommend that the Russian Federation:
· Accelerates the process of amending its domestic legislation and practices in line with the provisions of international human rights instruments; and
· Considers acceding to the core international treaties to which it is not yet a party.
I thank you, Mr. President.
